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Fight, Flight, Freeze… Release
Old Pain is a master story
teller: You’re not good enough.
You’re fat. Too sensitive. Too
damaged. Too trusting. Too
different. The lies that old
pain can tell are unique to each
of us. The toughest lies it
tells are those laced with the
same salt found in our deepest
wounds, which may seem like
proof that what it tells us is,
in fact, the truth. But if we
quiet these falsities, we can be
open to the lessons old pain can
teach us about the way we live
our lives.
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by convincing our minds that we
could have or should have
reacted differently. By learning
about these natural reactions,
we can analyze our old pain
without judgement and see
ourselves more clearly.
Three of the most common human
responses used to safeguard our
minds, hearts, and bodies are
fight, flight, and freeze.3
“Fight-Flight-Freeze response is
the body’s automatic, built-in
system designed to protect us
from threat or danger. For
example, when you hear the
words, 'look out!' you may be
surprised to find how fast you
move...Or when you see a bear on
the trail up ahead, you stop and
remain quiet and still until it
moves on.

Our bodies react to traumatic
events in ways that are meant to
protect us. Often, though,
rather than seeing those
reactions as they are, a
physical response to external
stimuli, we judge ourselves
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In both scenarios your system
demonstrates its effectiveness at
protecting you from danger.”1
A part of being human is
experiencing pain. No one is
immune to pain. We all need to
heal from something. And there’s
much we can learn from, and
admire, about our triggers,
memories, and pain if we listen
to our individual survival
instincts.
FIGHT: From as little as 8 years
old, Jackie witnessed verbal and
physical abuse in her home. As a
response, she hid in closets,
under beds and tables while her
mother was being attacked in
order to protect herself. In her
teen-years, she drank heavily and
became the life of the party.
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As a means to prove that she did
not run away from danger, she
never backed down from anything.
She spent her adolescence
fighting and rebelling against
whatever made her feel as
powerless as she once did.
FLIGHT: Sam rarely lets people
get close to them, feels
misunderstood, and spends a lot
of time isolated. This habit
began during high school
when Sam’s classmates refused to
identify them by their correct
pronouns. Recently, Sam began
their first job and a coworker
refused to identify Sam as they.
Sam was then faced with the pain
they wanted so badly to leave
behind. As a reaction to this
wound being reopened, Sam fled
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Being human is not about
perfection. Being human is about
evolution. One cannot learn to
live, find nourishment, grow, or
survive without acceptance. Even
in your loneliness, make sure
that each person you were, are,
and will become is nourished and
celebrated.
RELEASE: Being human is to live
in mystery— of who others and
ourselves are. We cannot be
deciphered or boxed into one
type of self. Sometimes the most
courageous approach we can take
is to face what we do not
understand, to sit with it, have
empathy, and listen to what our
old pain can teach us. But in
order to participate in your
healing, you cannot punish
yourself for feeling or reacting
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this environment and quit their
job.
FREEZE: When David was 25, he
was the victim of a violent
attack. During the attack, he
did not speak up, fight, or run
away. He froze. During the
encounter, David disconnected
from reality and imagined
himself swimming in clear blue
water— a swimming hole he found
while traveling abroad a year
prior. Now when David is in a
confrontation, he tenses up,
shuts down, and has a hard time
communicating.
Whether you fight, flight, or
freeze, you are absolutely 100%
no-doubt, wonderfully human and
have a reason to react. Maybe we
don’t always need answers, maybe
we just need compassion.
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in a certain way; approach
yourself with care and
understanding. Meet yourself
where you are and be at peace.

9
accumulated.”2

“Dr. Peter Levine, who has
worked with trauma survivors for
twenty-five years, says the
single most important factor he
has learned in uncovering the
mystery of human trauma is what
happens during and after the
freezing response. He describes
an impala being chased by a
cheetah. The second the cheetah
pounces on the young impala, the
animal goes limp...The impala
becomes instantly immobile.
However, if the impala escapes,
what she does immediately
thereafter is vitally important.
She shakes and quivers every
part of her body, clearing the
traumatic energy she has
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For every negative needle
puncturing your heart, there’s a
breath waiting to fill your lungs
so that you may carry on to the
next day. We must release what we
can, in the moments we can. Your
responses to old pain are as
unique as you. Do not compare
your pain and joy to others;
you’ve earned the lessons and
emotions that come with both.
There is no exact formula to
overcoming. Healing processes are
as individual as each of our
bodies, minds, and spirits.
Most importantly, find your
tribe. Surround yourself with
those who ask the veracious
questions, and on the days you
have the energy to do so, be that
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person for another. “Being able
to feel safe with other people
is probably the single most
important aspect of mental
health; safe connections are
fundamental to meaningful and
satisfying lives.”4
Whatever you receive or give,
let it teach you. Let it bring
you one step closer to living
your life well and understanding
yourself fully. And, if you
should stumble for a day, that’s
life and that’s okay. Celebrate
the days you can do the
emotional work; accept the days
you can’t. Have realistic
expectations and goals during
your journey. The more you
practice self-acceptance and
non-judgement, the more you can
differentiate between the lies
and the lessons; and the
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better you can understand your
unique journey to overcome.
Thanks for being here,
Las Traumadas
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salt

by jessica infanzon
the salt water
heals
the cuts on my hands
my head
pours through a wave,
I open my eyes
to the white caps
the salt
heals
my broken mind
my broken heart
with the sting
that sticks to my skin
a thin layer,
stiff as it dries,
calls me back
under
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the salt water
heals
my broken heart
my broken mind
with a wave crashing on my head
my nose breathing against the
water
the salt
heals
my open wounds
my open heart
my open mind
it will sting
it will sting
it is a good sign
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